
 

Winston-Salem City Council 

APPROVED 

January 22, 2019 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO AN 

AGREEMENT WITH LANDMARK BUILDERS FOR THE ACCEPTANCE OF FUNDS 

TO RELOCATE THE EXISTING TRAFFIC SIGNAL CONTROL CABINET AT THE 

INTERSECTION OF FOURTH STREET AND PATTERSON AVENUE 

 

 

 WHEREAS, Landmark Builders has requested that the traffic signal control cabinet at 

Fourth Street and Patterson Avenue be relocated because the existing traffic signal cabinet is 

prohibiting the aesthetics and access to the proposed development; and 

 WHEREAS, the Department of Transportation staff recommends that this work be 

performed by Traffic Field Operations (TFO) given that the equipment has been under city 

maintenance for over four years and cannot be placed under warranty; and  

 WHEREAS, the estimated cost for the relocation of the existing traffic signal control 

cabinet is $9,679.05. 

 WHEREAS, Landmark Builders has agreed to pay the full cost of the relocation. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and the City Council of the City of 

Winston-Salem, upon the recommendation of the Finance Committee, do hereby authorize the 

City Manager and City Secretary to enter into an agreement with Landmark Builders for the 

acceptance of funds to relocate the traffic signal cabinet at the intersection of Fourth Street and 

Patterson Avenue. 
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